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OFFICIAL 

Carl Cowie 
Chief Executive Officer 
Nillumbik Shire Council 
PO Box 476 
GREENSBOROUGH   VIC   3088

Attention: Emrys Williams, Strategic Planner 
Email: emrys.williams@nillumbik.vic.gov.au

Dear Mr Cowie

NILLUMBIK PLANNING SCHEME AMENDMENT C148NILL

I am writing to advise you that I have decided, under delegation from the Minister for 
Planning, to exercise the power under section 20(4) of the Planning and Environment Act 
1987 to prepare, adopt and approve this amendment to the Nillumbik Planning Scheme, 
exempt from notice requirements.   

The effect of the amendment is to apply individual Heritage Overlays to 51 places (55 
property addresses) on an interim basis, until 1 October 2024.   

The amendment will come into effect when notice of its approval is published in the Victoria 
Government Gazette. 

If you would like further information, please contact Angela Chan, Department of Transport 
and Planning, by email angela.chan@delwp.vic.gov.au.  

Yours sincerely 

Stuart Menzies 
Director, State Planning Services 

26 April 2023 
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